
Streaky Bay Area School Newsletter    Thursday, 17 October 2024 

 

 

  

 

  
 

26 September 2024  

FOR YOUR DIARY
SEPTEMBER 
Fri 27 Last Day of Term 3, 2.05pm dismissal 
OCTOBER 
Mon 14 First day of Term 4 
Wed 16 SAPSASA tennis trials, Streaky Bay 
Mon 21 – Wed 23 SAPSASA girls football state carnival,
 Adelaide 
NOVEMBER 
Fri 1 Yr 5/6 Cricket carnival, Ceduna 
Mon 4 – Wed 6 SAPSASA cricket state carnival, Adelaide  
Fri 15 Yr 7-10 Cricket carnival, Ceduna 
Tue 19 Colour Fun Run 
Wed 20 – Fri 22 SAPSASA tennis state carnival, Adelaide 

 
 
 
 

 
Hello Everyone, 
 
Staffing 
The 2025 Middle School Maths position 
panel process is in its final stages and an 
outcome should be known by early next 
term. 

 
End of Term – Early Dismissal 
Given tomorrow (Friday) is the end of Term 3, early 
dismissal will occur at 2.05pm. Term 4 commences on 
Monday 14 October, it is a nine-week term, with school 
finishing on Thursday 12 December.   
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thank you to all of our parents and caregivers who made 
the time to attend our term/mid Semester 2 Parent 
Teacher Interviews. It was great to see all of our parents 
and caregivers in and around the school meeting with our 
teachers to find out how their children are going with their 
learning and development. For those who missed this 
opportunity, please contact your child’s class teacher to 
see if they can make another interview time early next 
term. 
 
South Australian Curriculum 
Our Education Department is currently developing our 
own South Australian Curriculum which is based on and 
covers the current Australian Curriculum V9 requirements. 
The South Australian Curriculum is being designed to focus 
on three key areas, the development of student 

dispositions, student capabilities and subject/content 
knowledge. The increased importance of developing 
student dispositions and student capabilities sets the SA 
Curriculum apart from other states in Australia. Next term 
our staff will begin to familiarise themselves with the SA 
Curriculum as it will begin to be phased into schools from 
2025 to 2027.   
 
No Hat, No Play 
Term 4 and Term 1 pose sun exposure risks for our 
students when outdoors, to support good sun protection 
practices, the school has a No Hat, No Play policy for these 
terms. From the beginning of term 4 all students will be 
required to wear either a wide brimmed hat, or 
legionnaires style hat when outdoors for breaks or lessons. 
Please note that baseball/trucker style caps are not 
suitable, nor are hats with inappropriate advertising or 
messages (ie alcohol branding). Students who don’t have 
hats at break times are required to play in the hard shade 
of the school buildings or go to the library, and may miss 
out on participating in outdoor lessons.  Please ensure that 
your child/ren have an appropriate wide brimmed or 
legionnaires style had at the beginning of term 4. 
 
Around the School 
The year 11 Careers Trip has been over in Adelaide all this 
week exploring and learning about career and post school 
options. Many thanks to Mrs Box and Tom McCarthur for 
organising and supervising. The Stage 2 Outdoor Education 
students participated in their Independent Camp in the 
Flinders Ranges last week, they braved sub zero 
temperatures at night, warm days and trekked with all 
their own gear and supplies in backpacks over thirty 
kilometres. Many thanks to Mr McTaggart and Summer 
Braz for organising and supporting this trip. This week 
students in years 3, 4, and 5 participated in the Hotshots 
Tennis Tournament which included students from Elliston 
and Penong. Many thanks to Tennis SA and Mrs Brougham 
for organising this event.   
I hope you have a great end of term break and get a chance 
to spend some quality time with family and friends. 

Kind Regards, 
Chris Roberts 

Principal 
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MATERIAL & SERVICE CHARGES 2024 
 

An invitation is extended to the Streaky Bay Area School 
community to attend our next Governing Council meeting 
where the 2025 Materials & Services charges of $375 for 
Years R-6, $432 for Years 7-12 (refer later in the 
newsletter) will be discussed and presented for approval. 
The meeting will be held on Monday 28 October at 
6.30pm in the school library.  
In lieu of attendance at the meeting, 
parents/caregivers/students can express their views in 
writing to the Chairperson of the Governing Council, 
Courtney Faulkner, prior to the meeting. If you have any 
questions, please contact the school on 86261202. 
 

ROWAN RAMSEY COMMUNITY 

EDUCATION AWARD 
 

The Rowan Ramsey Community Education Award 
acknowledges someone within our community who has 
‘gone above and beyond and gone the ‘extra mile’ 
dedicating and volunteering their time and skills to 
support our school’. It can be a staff, parent or community 
member. The nomination form is attached later in the 
newsletter. 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
8.30 – 8.45am each morning. Thanks to 
Redding’s Foodland & the volunteers for their 
continuing support of the breakfast program. It 
is very much appreciated. 

Term 4 - NO HAT NO PLAY 
 

Parents & Friends have hats for 
sale at $12ea available at the 
front office. A reminder to 
parents that Term 4 is a ‘No hat 
No play’ policy, where all students are required to wear 
a broad brimmed hat or legionnaire style hat whilst 
outside. Students without an appropriate hat will be 
required to sit in hard shade areas at break times.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please hand in to the front office by Monday 28 October 

 

ROWAN RAMSEY MP SCHOOL COMMUNITY AWARD NOMINATION FORM 
 

A person who has ‘gone above and beyond and gone the ‘extra mile’ dedicating and volunteering their time and skills 
to support our school’. 

 

I wish to nominate …………………………………….…………………………….... for the 2024 Rowan Ramsey Community 
Education Award.    They have contributed to the school by: 
  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………..
………………………………….……………………………………………………………………………………............................. 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….….….
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………….. 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
NAME:     ………………………….………………………….              SIGNATURE: ………………………………………………… 

CANTEEN CORNER 
Sushi & Poke bowls now on Fridays (not Thursdays) 
Sushi Rolls 
Cucumber, lettuce & mayo $4.00 
Add Tuna   $0.50 
Teriyaki Chicken, cucumber, lettuce & mayo $4.50 
Add avocado      $0.30 
Add pickled ginger    $0.20 
Add soy sauce     $0.20 
Please specify if you do not want lettuce or cucumber 
Teriyaki Chicken Poke Bowls 
Sml $6.50 Lge $8.50 
Teriyaki chicken, rice, lettuce, cucumber, edamame, 
pickles & mayo 
Please specify if you do not want edamame or pickles. 
Thursdays is our regular menu plus some homemade 
options. 
Don't forget we have lots of snacks in the canteen 
ranging from 20c +.  
 

Thank you, 
Naomi 
www.facebook.com/streakybayschoolcanteen 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/streakybayschoolcanteen
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SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
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MIDDLE SCHOOL MATTERS 
 

 

Year 9 Students Tackle Food Waste: A Successful Audit and Future Plans 
 
By Year 9 Students 
Recently, our Year 9 students undertook an important project to address food waste at our school. Over the 
course of a week, they conducted a comprehensive food waste audit, engaging with classes, setting up 
designated bins, and meticulously weighing the waste collected each day. The results were eye-opening: a total 
of 18.93 kilograms of food waste was gathered, equivalent to the weight of 30 basketballs! 
 
Why This Matters 
Food waste is a significant issue for several reasons. Firstly, it represents a squandered use of resources such 
as water, energy, and labour that go into producing food. Secondly, when food waste ends up in landfill, it 
decomposes and produces methane, a potent greenhouse gas that contributes to climate change. By 
understanding the scale of our food waste, we can take meaningful steps to reduce it, thereby conserving 
resources and mitigating environmental impact. 
 
Possible Upcoming Changes 
In response to the findings, we will be working to introduce several initiatives aimed at reducing food waste 
across the school. Our initiative ideas include: 

• Compost Bins: New compost bins may be placed around the school to encourage the proper disposal of organic 
waste. 

• Food management Programs: We may launch programs to share or use excess food, ensuring that it doesn't go 
to waste. 

• Educational Campaigns: Our students will continue to lead campaigns to educate everyone on how to reduce 
food waste, including tips on portion control, saving leftovers, and composting. 

Why Reducing Food Waste is Crucial 
Reducing food waste is one of the simplest yet most impactful ways we can help the environment. By wasting 
less food, we can reduce our carbon footprint and conserve valuable resources. It's a small change that can 
make a big difference. We encourage everyone to think about how they can contribute to this effort in their 
daily lives. 
 
Get Involved 
We need everyone’s help to make these changes successful. Whether it’s by taking only what you can eat, 
saving leftovers, or using the new compost bins, every little bit helps. Let’s all work together to make our school 
a more sustainable place. 

Madi Nicholson 
Year 9 HASS Teacher 
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PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Reception and 12 Buddy Class 
 

Every fortnight the Year 12 class combine with the 
receptions and take part in planned learning activities. 
This last term we have worked hard to nurture our very 
own vegetable patch. We have watered, maintained and 
observed our vegetables grow from seedlings to mature 
plants. From this, we harvested some goods and selected 
some recipes. We made spinach and choc chip muffins and 
spinach and chocolate brownies.  
YUM! 
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Vacation Care is available to children aged 4 to 15 years old, parents are not required to be working for their 
child/ren to attend. Vacation Care offer’s lots of activities and will include outside play on the oval, playground, 
courtyard or in the gym; a wide variety of art and craft activities; Library visits; cooking; Lego, board games, 
jigsaws etc; science activities, dancing and listening to music; dress ups; DVD’S; puppet shows; Excursions, 
games consoles and computer games.  

• WHEN: Monday to Friday - unless advised 
• TIME: 8a.m. to 6p.m 
• WHERE:  Stem/Art in the Primary Courtyard, at the Streaky Bay Area School.  
• WHAT TO PACK: Water Bottle, lunch & snacks, hat & spare clothes.  
• COST: $50.00 - for 10 hours of care or any part thereof. This amount can be greatly reduced by registering for 

the CCR percentage.  
 
New enrolments are always welcome. When enrolling in the program, you will need a Customer Reference 
Number (CRN) from the Family Assistance Office, which is linked to the Child Care Rebate (CCR) (formerly CCB) 
system. You can register for a CCR either online at www.familyassist.gov.au or by calling 13 61 50. To receive 
a reduced fee, you must be registered with Centrelink prior to the holiday program beginning. 
Toni Foster has graciously agreed to step in as temporary director once again these holidays, along with the 
support of Belinda Black & Bec Godwin. 
Pre-bookings are essential, over showing up on the day, as we have a staff shortage these holidays.  
To pre-book your child/ren in or for any inquiries, please call or text Toni on 0400084840 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
AND EVENTS 

 

STREAKY BAY CRICKET CLUB 
 

Blast Cricket (5-10 year olds) 
Due to not being able to reach minimum numbers for the Blast Program, we will not be running this for the 
24/25 season.  
However, SBCC will run a free 5-week intensive Cricket development program for those interested - 5-10 
year old boys & girls. 
Stay Tuned for more details in Term 4. Commencement date will be Wednesday 6 November from 3:30 to 
4:30pm. 
 

Saturday Junior Cricket (8 years & up) 
Registrations for junior cricket are NOW OPEN. Please register via the link below   
https://www.playhq.com/cricket-australia/register/b74be5 
Junior subs are $50. 
 

Our first Come & Try Junior cricket match will be Saturday 26 October at Streaky Bay Oval 8:30am.  
First training will be Wednesday 16 October, starting at 4:30 – 5:30pm. Parent Volunteers Required. 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact myself. 
 

Regards 
Renae Edmunds 
Streaky Bay Cricket Club Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.playhq.com%2Fcricket-australia%2Fregister%2Fb74be5&data=05%7C02%7CAnnette.Picken906%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cc429dd3730964b8b8e6508dcdbaf9bbd%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638626794486170508%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FH4EzePseDqU%2BGMTf9IS7ZTIQ137zNU0Q8qHmNyJTac%3D&reserved=0
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